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Action requested:
The Group on the Structure and Working Methods of the ITU-D Study Groups (GSWM) is invited to consider this document and include guidelines for the use of liaison statements in a draft report to be presented by the Director of BDT to the next meeting of TDAG (2-3 March 2000).

Abstract:
The document proposes some suggestions for limiting the use of liaison statements.

Reference:

The text of this document has been taken from a letter addressed by the Chairperson of ITU-D Study Group 1 to the Chairperson of ITU-D Study Group 2 dated 10 September 1999.

The recent meetings of Study Groups 1 and 2 have demonstrated the interest of Member States, in particular developing countries, in the work being done.  However, the increasing use of a particular procedure could, if it continues to increase, disrupt our work.  I refer to the sending of liaison statements.

In our Sector, every topic touches on every other topic.  Any telecommunication matter we refer to - telemedicine, the financing of universal service, etc. - usually involves, for example, tariffs.  Similar relationships can easily be identified between other topics - e.g. universal service and telemedicine, telephony in rural areas and universal service, interconnection and tariffs - and we could thus go on establishing links in one way or another between the topics examined within a single study group or between the Questions examined in different groups.  I believe that this procedure should be used only in exceptional circumstances. Otherwise, the work of the study groups could be held up by the bureaucratic repercussions of liaison statements.

I understand the position of certain Rapporteurs who, in strict compliance with the resolutions defining the subjects to be studied, refrain from analysing aspects not specifically mentioned in the title of their Question, and who consequently forward to other groups matters which appear to fall more precisely within their purview.  I nevertheless see things otherwise.

In order to facilitate the work of the study groups, we should ask TDAG to issue a statement along the following lines:

1. All aspects of Questions submitted to a Rapporteur's Group should, other than in exceptional circumstances, be fully examined by the respective study group.  If the matter at hand is telephony in rural areas and a tariff issue arises, the group should examine all aspects of the matter, including those relating to tariffs.

2. Once the documents have been finalized, if they contain references to topics relating to other Questions, they should be submitted for information to the other interested study groups.

3. In addition, the Rapporteurs on the various Questions are in constant contact with each other, in particular during the annual meetings at which the documents are approved, and study group chairpersons should coordinate overlapping issues.

4. Where contradictory situations arise, it should be understood that the opinion of the study group specifically entrusted with the matter naturally takes precedence over the opinion of those analysing general aspects.

5. Should a dispute nevertheless arise, it should fall automatically to TDAG to resolve matters between ITU‑D Study Groups 1 and 2.

6. It is recommended that a stop be put to the proliferation of liaison statements within our Sector, with a view to facilitating the work of the study groups.

__________________
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